


Councilors Rodney DeLong, Sandra Farrands, Marianne Ingerson and Irene Wiestner.
Highway Superintendent Dan Duncan and Planning Board Chairperson Jane Crego were
also present. There were no residents or guest in attendance.

Councilor Farrands made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to dispense with
the reading of the minutes of the previous meetings and accept them as written, all
were in favor, none opposed.

Supervisor Snow, Jr. gave the Board a revision to the 2023 Budget which includes
provisions to add a sixth Highway employee and also a revised Water Fund Budget. We
also have a request from Highway Superintendent Duncan to look at our policy of
providing a stipend to individuals who are eligible for health insurance but decline it.
The current amount is $5,200.00. Mr. Duncan is requesting this amount be increased
to $6,000.00.

PUBLIC COMMENT - None
COMMUNICATIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

One of our former Town employees passed away over the weekend. Mike Longo was
employed with the Town from 1989 until his retirement in 2020. He was a Machine
Equipment Operator and also acted as Deputy Highway Superintendent for a couple of
years. After his retirement he returned as a wing person in the winter. He was a
business owner and resident of the Town for many years. Supervisor Snow, Jr. sends
condolences to his family and many friends.

The Water Service Area 7 interest rate will be between 3.07% and 4.9%.

The Bond Anticipation Note with the bank in the amount of $275,000.00 had to be
renewed while we wait for USDA funding. The interest rate is 4 1/2%. The Closing for
the BAN and Water Service Area 7 will be in December.

Supervisor Snow, Jr. thanked the Board for giving him the opportunity to take a class in
infrastructure and finance management. He has completed the course and is now
certified.

REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS

Town Clerk/Tax Collector — Total revenue for October was $4,644.55. A check in
the amount of $58.00 was sent to the New York State Department of Ag and Markets
for the spay/neuter program, a check in the amount of $4,558.22 went to the
Supervisor for local shares and $28.33 to the DEC for hunting licenses.
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